
- 16 - 

Kirkliston Parish 

Church of Scotland 
 

Minister   

Rev. Margaret Lane 

The Manse 

Main Street, Kirkliston 

TEL: 333 3298 
 

Session Clerk  

David Buchanan 

21 Allan Park 

TEL: 333 3393 
 

Clerk To Board, 

Orders of Service  

Newsletter  

Jan Wemyss 

TEL: 333 4228 
 

Treasurer  

Robert Brechin 

TEL: 333 3252 
 

Roll Keeper  

Joe Henderson 

TEL: 333 3309 
 

Gift Aid Convenor  

Brian Hepburn 

TEL: 333 1656 
 

Organist  

David Denholm 

TEL: 333 1834 
 

Website  

Morag Carnall 

TEL: 333  3420 
 

Fabric Convenor  

Charlie Wright 

TEL: 333 3115 
 

Hall Management  

Gill Davidson 

TEL: 333 2214 

YOUTH NEWSLETTER UPDATE 

 

Well we have hit the ground running since the                            

beginning of 2013 and it looks to be a good year in the 

making already. Over the last few months we have 

tried to give the various youth programmes (YAKK 

and Youth SS), a good bedding-in period.  The young 

people are responding well and feeding back how they 

think things are going and giving ideas as to activities 

they would like to do. 

We are looking to have a busy year with our regular 

Sunday activities and with special events that are on 

the horizon.  We have the Youth For Christ NOMAD 

Team coming 17th- 23rd March for a week of activities 

to be carried out in the High School and communities 

of South Queensferry and Kirkliston.  The week starts 

off with a joint youth event on the evening of the 17th  

at the Kirkliston Community Church.  We are hoping 

this event will be a catalyst that will begin regular 

community/inter-parish youth gatherings.  A bonus 

has come from our NOMAD meetings.  We have been 

asked by the Head Teacher if we would like to assist 

with the running of an SU lunch time group at the 

High School.  We, of course, said yes! 

Speaking of school groups starting…  Dynamite, an 

after school club for P3-P7 pupils will begin at                      

Kirkliston Primary School on the 19th of February 

from 3.30-4.30pm.  The club is an initiative of both 

Kirkliston Churches and we would ask for your 

prayers that the club may be a blessing to young                

people and their families while being an effective way 

of sharing the love of Jesus throughout our                               

community. 

Please continue to pray for our young people and the 

challenges they face.  We have some truly amazing 

young people among our congregation.  Pray also for 

the youth leadership team that we may have the 

needed creativity and direction to effectively disciple 

these young people in Christ.   

 

Many Thanks, 

 

Drew 

   Kirkliston Parish Church of Scotland 

   Scottish Registered Charity    
No. SCO13924 

Newsletter February 2013 

 

 

HOLY COMMUNION 

SUNDAY 3rd MARCH 

10.30 a.m. in the Church 

3.00 p.m. in the Sheltered Housing Lounge 

  You are warmly invited to attend. 

 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR MINISTER 

„ 

‘The people stood watching and the rulers even sneered at him. He saved others 

let him save himself if he is the Christ of God, the Chosen One.‟ Luke 23:35 

 

Dear Friends 

I wonder if you have ever been caught up in a situation or witnessed a situation 

that gave rise for concern but you were not sure whether to get involved or not? 

It’s understandable in this day and age – helping someone in difficulty can be a 

risky business. 

I was disturbed one Friday night not long ago when I heard angry shouting and 

swearing outside my window coming from a group of lads on the Main Street 

opposite the manse. I pulled the curtains back to see what was happening and 

saw a man on the ground being kicked senseless, by a group of three or four 

young men. The man was trying to defend himself, and fighting back but he was 

out-numbered.  

Without thinking I ran over the road to see if I could help, the lads had run off 

by now and the man who was obviously very drunk was trying to give chase, 

unaware with his adrenalin pumping of the state he was actually in. Some                   

people stared and quickly walked by, a couple stopped and called the police and 

an ambulance on their mobile phone. My daughter came out with a wool blanket 

to put around the man, his clothes had literally been ripped from his upper body 

in the struggle. It was a freezing night but then he collapsed, his head lolling off 

the pavement, blood streaming from his nose.  

Only one or two remained with us as we waited for the police and ambulance to 

arrive, several people just crossed the road not wishing to get involved, or                     

perhaps they had seen it all before – another drunken brawl on a Friday night, 

better to stay clear. As I thought about this situation later on, once the man had 

been taken away in the ambulance with my good wool blanket still wrapped 

around him, (ah well) I was reminded of the story of the Good Samaritan, of a 

man who was set upon beaten and robbed on his way from Jerusalem to Jericho.  
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 A priest passed by and when he saw the man he went 

another way in order to avoid him, so too a Levite. 

Finally a Samaritan found the man, showed                            

compassion and took care of him. Jesus prods our 

conscience with this story – it was the unexpected 

passer by who stopped to help, the one we least                    

expected who was a true neighbour to this man. 

Sadly we have become a society that thinks twice 

before getting involved, and of course there is                  

wisdom in leaving such matters to the police, but 

have things really changed? Help can often come 

from unexpected sources and those we might expect 

to be there for us often aren’t. 

The night Jesus was arrested it was one of his closest 

friends who betrayed him. Many were involved in the 

brutal treatment and sentence he was given. Religious 

leaders caught up in their own importance had plotted 

to bring him down, close friends too terrified to speak 

out for him or be associated with him ran away, a 

Roman Governor perplexed by the whole thing 

washed his hands of it. The crowd who looked on 

sneered and watched as a man who had never done 

anything wrong was beaten to within an inch of his 

life and was then crucified.  Jesus willingly                             

surrendered to all of this for our sake. He took our 

place on the cross and received the punishment our 

sin deserves. Because of the cross we can be forgiven 

and our relationship with God can be restored. We 

can receive a life that is full of promise and purpose, 

an eternal life. We can become heirs of all of God’s 

promises for his children. The Easter story is glorious 

in its outcome, but it is steeped in brutality and pain, 

betrayal, fear and shame. The joy of the risen Lord 

requires us first to look at the circumstances                       

surrounding the cross and it calls for a response. 

We can ignore the cross as being irrelevant and                 

nothing to do with us. We can walk away and pass 

by. We can consider our reputation, our safety – the 

risk or cost of getting involved in any way, or we can 

bow down and receive the amazing grace and                     

forgiveness that is extended to us from Jesus with his 

dying breath.’ Father forgive them, for they know not 

what they do.’ May we all look upon the cross afresh 

this Easter and respond with gratitude. 

 

Maggie 
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CHURCH  A.S.M. 

 

The Annual Stated Meeting 

will be on Friday 5th April, 

7.30pm in the Church                    

Centre. It will take the form 

of a Cheese and Wine social                        

evening as well as going 

through the business.                       

Families are welcome to  

attend. 
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A woodworm attack in the roof space was exposed by last yearôs 
gales & repairs and treatment have been effected before it had a 
chance to be more widespread at a cost of £8,300. 
The chancel area of the church has been improved by removing the 
dais, lowering the pulpit and installing an audio visual system at a cost 
of £36,557 of which £35,012 has been capitalised. 
 A new initiative has been launched to reach out to younger age 
groups with a new restricted fund created to finance this. The Genesis 
Project is financed by donations and has employed a youth worker on 
a 2 year contract. In a full year, income, including gift aid, should                       
approximate to £30,000 which should cover all expenses. 
Weekly offerings show a reduction of £9029 from last year with a                  
corresponding dip in gift aid claimed ï equating to £2000 less gift aid                  
income -much of this can be explained through the loss (mostly by 
death) of good givers without any replacements coming forward. If                
justification is needed for the Genesis Project, this is it. 
Overall, voluntary income is £12,600 less than last year. 
 
 
Investment income is £159 less than last year and, since £27000 has 
been taken from the reserves, a corresponding dip can be expected in 
next yearôs returns. 
On the expenditure side, we saw a huge increase 11.4% in the                  
Ministries and Mission allocation levied. Worryingly, a similar levy is                           
targeted for 2013. 
This is the first time depreciation appears in the accounts as tangible 
assets  of £35,012 have been purchased as mentioned above. 
Excluding the above levy & depreciation, a 6.3% rise was seen in                      
expenditure ï mainly the church roof. 
The value of units held in the Church of Scotland investors Trust have 
appreciated by £10,600 over the year ï this is a book value only-                  
realised only on sale of the holdings. 
The available cash reserves are £27,000 less that 2011. 
While the overall funds of the Church show a substantial 5.4%                     
increase over last year, this gives no room for complacency as the 
underlying trend is a downward spiral in income. 
 
Rob Brechin 
Treasurer 
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PARISH REGISTER 
 
 

BAPTISMS & BLESSINGS 

“Let the children come to me.” (Luke 18:16) 

 

23rd December 2012   Max James Willis 

     21 Newmains Road 

 

 

FUNERALS  

“ I am the resurrection and the life” (John 11:25) 

 

23rd November 2012   Richard McLaughlin 

     Bowling Green Road 

 

6th December 2012   Annie Jamieson 

     32 Burnside Terrace  

 

22nd January 2013   Jim Hay 

     31 Hillwood Rise, Ratho Station 

 

1st February 2013   Tom Winters 

     3a Wellflats 

 

CHRISTIAN AID LUNCH 

 
This year there isn’t going to be a door collection in Kirkliston, so we have decided 

again to have a Christian Aid lunch. This will take place in the Church Centre on 

Sunday 19th May, after the second service, at approx. 12.30 p.m. 

We will be serving a soup and cheese lunch, at a cost of £5. 

We plan to sell tickets (to give us some idea of numbers), but you will be able to pay 

on the day. 

Please come along, enjoy your lunch and fellowship and support a very worthy cause. 
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THE GUILD 

 
The  Guild’s first meeting in the New Year was a celebration of 125 years of its             

existence. We were fortunate in having as our guest that evening, Fiona Punton, who 

is the Guild Information Officer. We also had guests from South Queensferry Guild 

join us. We enjoyed a delicious meal and some of our Guild ladies reminiscing about 

years gone by, including an infamous trip to Amsterdam! After this meeting, we 

heard about one of the Guild projects which we have chosen to  support this year, 

Comfort Rwanda, a very informative  and thought-provoking topic. We are now 

looking forward to our Topic Evening involving discussion and the D.V.D. from the 

Guild A.G.M., Sense Scotland, a talk about St. Crispin’s Special Needs School in                                

Edinburgh and our own A.G.M. when we shall be looking for committee members!!! 

Dates for your diaries - Friday 1st March when it is  the World Day of Prayer. This 

year, we are hosting the evening for the surrounding churches and we hope that as 

many of you as possible will join us too. 

April 17th, our Spring Tea, when the choir, Cantilena, will be entertaining us.  

 

Joan and Maureen 

SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCING 

 

The Scottish Country Dance Club resumed on Tuesday 8th January and will continue 

until 16th April, with a break for Holy Week. Times are 7.30pm - 9.30pm. 

We are holding a Dance on Saturday 16th March with dancing to Callum Wilson’s 

Band in the Thomas Chalmers Church Centre from 7.30pm—10.30pm. 

We are always looking for new dancers who have an insight into Scottish Country 

Dancing. 

 

Suzanne Kidd 

1ST KIRKLISTON BOYSô BRIGADE 

 

Our company numbers continue to grow in strength. We had a spell of absences due to the 

many bugs that were going the rounds in January and we are still not completely free of 

them. The staff has managed to escape the germs thankfully. 

Grace Whyte and Nicol Riddle have just competed their leadership training and Grace is 

anxious to try out her new skills. We now have 12 Anchor boys, 12 Junior section and 6 

Company section. We still have the two younger sections working together, but we hope 

to separate them once there is enough staff in place to be able to do so. 

We look forward to being able to do more outdoor activities once the clocks change and 

the weather improves after the Easter break. 

It is encouraging to know that we still have something to offer the younger generation, and 

we hope that continues to be true. 

Valerie Edwards—1st Kirkliston Boys’ Brigade 
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Potluck supper on Sunday at 5.00pm - prayer and                               

medication to follow!! 

SUNDAY CLUB 

 

The Festive Season seems a long time ago now – but the children all 

thoroughly enjoyed a trip to ―Le-Studio‖ in Blackhall to make a piece 

of Christmas art.  Their behaviour was excellent, both at the craft      

studio and in the café where we had refreshments.  We are hoping to 

be able to do some more trips this year, so please let us know if you 

have any ideas for an outing!  Our Nativity play this year was                         

―The Angels’ Nativity‖ and we all had great fun practicing it and                  

performing on the day.  We felt that the increased performance area 

and the new technology really helped us to give a tip-top performance 

which we hope you enjoyed as much as we did. 

 

This term we are continuing our series of ―People to whom God made 

a difference‖ and are again studying some people in the Bible (Gideon, 

Samson, Joseph, Rhoda) and others from more recent times (Jodie 

Eareckson Tada and William Booth).  Please take time to have a look 

at our noticeboard in the main hall in the church centre – we are trying 

to put up some information on each person that we discuss and also an 

example of some of the crafts that we make. 

 

We are always happy to have guests at Sunday Club,  If you feel that 

you have a story or experience that you would like to share with the 

children, please do let us know and we would be delighted to arrange a 

date.   

 

As always, grateful thanks to our willing band of helpers, to the                    

parents and to the rest of our church family for your prayers and                      

support and to the children for their enthusiasm and excellent                           

behaviour each week. 

 

Morag, Jane, Valerie, Moira, Ella and Liz 
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FLOWER CALENDAR MARCH TO JUNE  2013 

 

 
MARCH                3                 VACANT 

10  MRS McKAY, WINCHBURGH 

17  MRS BROWN, ALLAN PARK 

 24 MRS ROBERTSON, THE GLEBE 

 31                EASTER 

 

 

APRIL                   7     MRS POLLOCK, KIRKSTYLE 

                             14     MRS COLQUHOUN, THE GLEBE 

                             21     MRS CHALMERS, NEWMAINS ROAD 

                             28     MRS McCREADY, LISTON PLACE 

 

MAY                     5     MR&MRS ARCHIBALD, GLENDINNING ROAD 

                             12     MISS INNES, THE GLEBE 

                             19             VACANT                                                                                                

                26     MRS PROVAN, ALLISON PLACE  

 

JUNE                  2     MRS THOMSON, MAITLAND ROAD 

                                9     MRS SIBBALD, KIRKLANDS PARK GARDEN 

                              16     MR HENDERSON,  MAITLAND ROAD 

                              23     MRS HALL, DUNDAS PLACE 

                              30     MRS MOSS, ALMONDHILL ROAD 

 

 

FLOWER DELIVERY 

 

MARCH MRS McCONNACHIE, MRS GLEN 

APRIL    MRS EDWARDS, MRS SHADE 

MAY  MRS NAYLOR, MRS EDGLER 

JUNE MRS H MacDONALD, MRS M MacDONALD, MRS DENHOLM,            

MRS ROONEY 

 

I am needing more people to help with flower deliveries after the Service.  Please let me know 

if you can give a hand. It does not have to be for a full month, even one week now and again 

would be helpful. 

Many thanks to those who have helped with the flowers in the past months.  If you would like 

to put flowers in the Church on any Sunday just give me a ring.  Also if you know of anyone 

who is in need of a cheering up in any way please tell me or the ladies who are on the flower 

deliveries. 

JOYCE BROOKS 

Flower Convenor Tel: 0131 333 3710 
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GUILD OF ST. LUKE 

 

The Guild of St. Luke is our Health and Healing Prayer Group.  We are committed to  pray-

ing every day for those on our prayer list.  If you would like to join us in this ministry, 

please come along to the Church Centre from 7pm – 8pm on the second Monday of the 

month, when we meet in the prayer room, to update our list. 

If you know of anyone in need of prayer for healing, please use the cards which are on the 

pews and place them in the boxes at either entrance to the Church.  If you don’t see any 

cards, just use a slip of paper.  Our list is confidential, and you need only put the first name 

of the person on the card, and a note of what we should pray for.  It would be helpful if you 

could give us an update on the person’s condition from time to time. 

Linda Moss 

UPDATE ON THE FUCELLAS 

 

Jane and Mike have settled in to life in Kirriemuir, where Mike is spending a year 

assisting in the Church there to enable him to apply to the Church of Scotland for a 

charge of his own. 

Jane is working on a book she started a year ago about their   experiences in Thailand 

over the last thirty years, and she hopes to  finish this before they move again. 

Rachel has settled into university life in Edinburgh although both she and Aylie get 

homesick, from time to time, for Thailand, which has been their home all of their 

lives. 

Aylie is at High School where she enjoys English and Drama. She has joined an after 

school Drama Club and took part in Cinderella recently.  She is now rehearsing for 

―Fiddler on the Roof‖. 

The latest letter from Jane and Mike is on the notice board in the Church Centre, 

where you can read more about what they are doing in Kirriemuir, and also updates 

on the projects in Thailand. 
Linda Moss 

 

C.A.B. NEWS 

Joel  1:3 

 ―Tell it (of His love) to your children and let your children tell it to their children.‖ 

 

c.a.b. is still on the road on Friday nights and we still have a bunch of kids who wait 

patiently for its arrival. Last week we had fun decorating a coat of many colours. The 

children were able to hear about the biblical story of Joseph and his brothers. We 

then had a fun time of skipping and games such as bulldog. Needless to say we get 

our exercise from this. We are very blessed to have Drew our new youth minister 

with us each night. 

c.a.b.  Schedule: Gateside:  7:00pm to 8:00pm; Leisure Centre : 8:10 pm to 8:45pm 

Please  encourage your children to come and say hello. By the time you read this we 

will have had our annual c.a.b. ceilidh which raises funds for the running of the c.a.b. 

Christina 
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NEWS FROM GIRLGUIDING IN KIRKLISTON 
 

1st & 2nd Kirkliston Rainbows, 1st & 2nd Kirkliston Brownies, 1st Kirkliston Guides and 

Senior Section will all join together to celebrate Thinking Day in February - a day when 

members of Guiding all around the world renew their Promise and think about each 

other. 

1st Kirkliston Rainbows 

The Hyacinths we planted at the end of Oct. started flowering beginning of 2013 and the 

girls were delighted to take them home.  We enjoyed some excellent singing, poetry and 

dancing at our Burns Talent Night.  We will also celebrate Chinese New Year. Coming 

up soon we have planned Mother’s Day and Easter crafts and activities.   

2nd Kirkliston Rainbows 

We were joined by 4 new Rainbows at the start of the term which means both units are 

full again. So far we have had a games night, Scottish Night, made Chinese lanterns, 

planted pansies for Mother’s Day (shhh it’s a surprise!) and very soon our new                       

Rainbows will be making their Promise. Finally congratulations to Ashley, one of the 

unit leaders, who got married at the beginning of February.  

1st Kirkliston Guides 

Re-started on the 10th January with programme planning for the term. We have                      

decided to complete the first aid badge, do some fundraising for Wateraid, celebrate 

Burns night, have an Australian themed night and plan our camp. Several girls are   

working on their Baden Powell Challenge and hope to finish by the summer. 

Megan and Sarah completed their BP challenge with an Adventure in Stirling in                        

November and will be going to their award ceremony in due course. 

The sleepover in November raised £70 approx. for Children in Need. Not that there was 

much sleeping done! 

Eva and Caitlin were in the Gang Show as cast members and put on an excellent                    

performance. 

Girlguiding UK is presently consulting on the relevance of the promise and guide laws 

to girls and want non members opinions. Please go on the                                                          

websitewww.girlguiding.org.uk click on News section and access the survey for non 

members.   The promise for guides, senior section and adult leaders is - 

―I promise that I will do my best, To love my God, To serve my Queen and my country 

To help other people and to keep the Guide law.‖  We would appreciate your input. 

 

Helen McPhee 

Guide Leader with 1st Kirkliston Guide Unit 

BADMINTON 

 

After a slow start, it seems Badminton on Friday evenings from 7.30pm onwards in the 

Church Centre, is finally taking off. Approximately 10—12 people are coming along, 

not all on the one night, but when they can, which means we can always get four for a 

game now. A night of exercise and social get-together. Everyone interested is welcome 

to come along and join us. 

Joan McConnachie 

- 11 - 

TRANSPORT ROTA 

 

MARCHðJUNE 2013 

If you require a lift to Church for either service please contact the person on the 

rota for that Sunday by 9.00 a.m. If you have any problems or require any more 

information, contact me on 0131 333 1834. 

 

Ann Denholm 

MAR 3 Ann/David Denholm 0131 333 1834 

  10 Ann/David Denholm 0131 333 1834 

  17 Peter Marsden 0131 333 0799 

  24 Keith Moss 0131 333 3779 

  31 Maggie/Gordon McConnanchie 0131 333 3123 

        

APR 7 Helen McPhee 0131 333 2479 

  14 Ann/David Denholm 0131 333 1834 

  21 Merridy Graham 0131 333 2286 

  28 Peter Marsden 0131 333 0799 

        

MAY 5 Keith Moss 0131 333 3779 

  12 Maggie/Gordon McConnanchie 0131 333 3123 

  19 Helen McPhee 0131 333 2479 

  26 Ann/David Denholm 0131 333 1834 

        

JUN 2 Merridy Graham 0131 333 2286 

  9 Peter Marsden 0131 333 0799 

  16 Keith Moss 0131 333 3779 

  23 Maggie/Gordon McConnanchie 0131 333 3123 

  30 Helen McPhee 0131 333 2479 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/
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PUBLICATIONS TEAM 

 

ñDid you know?ò 

 
―Did you know that almost 7000 orders of service are printed every year?‖ 

¶ This is usually achieved by two people—it would be good if we could 

give them a hand from time to time, wouldn’t it? 

 

―Did you know that Newsletters and most of the layout for cards, posters and 

fliers are accomplished by the Publications Team?‖ 

¶ If you have skills in this area or fancy yourself as a budding Picasso, 

we would be delighted to hear from you. 

 

―Did you know that there is a Publications Team, a committee answerable to 

the Congregational Board, which meets regularly to plan publications, review 

the website and organise marketing materials?‖ 

¶ Producing informative material is hard work—the Team relies on    

others for contributing articles, making suggestions for formats and 

providing thoughts and feedback on designs. 

 

―Did you know that you can join the Publications Team—it doesn’t hurt, it is 

free and meets around once every two months?‖ 

¶ Meetings are usually held in one of the team member’s homes and are 

fairly informal. Being a Team member does not entail an onerous 

amount of work—on the contrary, it can be great fun and we usually 

have a few laughs during the meetings too! It can be hard for a small 

group of people to generate ideas and plan publications—this is one 

occasion where the old saying ―the more the merrier‖ really is true! 

 

―Did you know that if you feel you would like to help out or find out more 

about what might be involved there are several people that you could contact 

who are already on the Team?‖ 

¶ Please feel free to contact Morag Carnall, Jan Wemyss,                              

Maggie McConnachie, Gill Davidson or Kirsteen Marcelin.  

 

We really would love to hear from anyone who could help us in any way. 

 

Morag Carnall (333 3420—moragcarnall@yahoo.co.uk) 
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THE PRACTICE OF BIBLICAL MEDITATION 

 

Do you remember the children’s chorus we used to sing? 

―Read your Bible, pray every day and you’ll grow, grow, grow‖ 

Have you discovered that the Bible is a great source of thoughts and 

words to use as we pray to our heavenly Father? 

Most people say they run out of words and pray the same thing over 

and over again, but God wants to feed us and enlarge our understand-

ing of ourselves, others and situations which we bring to him in 

prayer. So having a daily Quiet Time, sitting comfortably with our 

Bible open at a passage or a particular verse is a special experience as 

we meditate on the word of God, asking him to still us and our mind, 

so that he can speak and we will hear him and sense his presence. 

Meditating means that we are lingering in his presence, not rushing 

through the verses, not presuming there’s nothing more the Lord can 

teach us or give fresh insight into. Instead we are looking to the Lord 

with our eyes on him. We are quietly listening and responding to him 

as we ―me-di-ta-te‖ on Scripture, receiving, mulling over it,                   

contemplating, allowing the Holy Spirit to give us understanding and 

application into our lives and prayer lives. It’s like a cow chewing the 

cud, the same mouthful regurgitated over and over again, to get as 

much good out of it as possible! 

Every thought (bad, angry thoughts too) can become Jesus led prayers 

one way or another for ourselves and others, as we are learning and 

going deeper and higher with him. Often words and phrases will be 

―underlined" to us, relevant and timely for ―now‖ and for us to store 

in our hearts and minds and put into action. 

Psalm 1 begins ―Blessed is the man who does not walk in the counsel 

of the wicked or stand in the way of sinners or sit in the seat of   

meditates day and night. He is like a tree planted by streams of water 

which yields its fruit in its season and whose leaf does not wither. 

Whatever he does prospers‖ 

―May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust him, 

so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit‖ 

Romans 15:13 

 

Sandra Black 
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HEALING ROOMS 

 
The Healing Room in Kirkliston has now changed venue to the Function Room in the 

Newliston Arms in the Main Street. We are open from 11.30am—1.00pm every 

Thursday. 

We are very grateful to Kirkliston Parish Church for the use of the Thomas Chalmers 

Centre over the last couple of years. It has been a great blessing, but, we now feel it 

is time to move out into the market place, so we go prayerfully and in faith. 

The Healing Room in South Queensferry at the Haven, Burgess Road is now only 

open on the first Monday of every month from 7.00pm—8.30pm. 

A Healing Room is a place where you can come to receive prayer for healing for any 

condition, physical, emotional or spiritual.  

When you arrive at the Healing Room you will be made to feel very welcome and be 

offered a cup of tea or coffee and asked to fill in a short form. 

A team of trained volunteers will then pray for you in a relaxed and confidential  

environment. 

―I am the God who heals you‖ Exodus 15: 26 

For more information please ring 07768 530 800 or 07910 766 6539 

 

 

FAIR TRADE AND MISSION REPORT 

1. Traidcraft: the monthly Fair Trade stall continues to be well supported, and this 

includes the first month of the new service regime. By setting up for the coffee break 

and staying on after the 2nd service, sales have not dropped, but were healthy for 

January at £108. The annual income has remained static for a few years now at 

around £2,300: we calculate it over the financial year for the Just World Shop, our 

suppliers, so there will be an update in April. 

2. Mission and Outreach: I continue to receive a quarterly booklet about mission 

across the world, including interesting articles about missionaries of the past. I am 

putting them into the Church Centre for anyone to read. One issue was entirely                    

dedicated to fair trade and the role that fair prices can play in helping people to be 

self-supporting. 

For your interest, since the trip to Romania in 2006, several of the children I met 

have since died: one from a road traffic accident but all the rest sadly but as expected, 

from HIV and AIDS. It remains a desperately difficult place for children with                  

disabilities or whose families are in poverty. The same is true for many other                 

countries of the world. 

Paula Roots 

COPPER COINS 

 

I have sent £50 this quarter to CCLASP, an Edinburgh based charity which helps 

children and teenagers who have cancer and leukaemia..  

Thank you to all who hand me in coppers. 

Muriel 
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EASTER SERVICES 

 

ñTHE FACES AT THE CROSSò 

 

Holy Week Services are to be held in Kirkliston Parish Church 

 

Come and join us as we journey through Holy Week together 

 

March 
25   7pm        The Plot Thickens               Matt. 26:1-5;57-68       Caiaphas 

 

26   7pm         Thirty Pieces of Silver            Matt. 26:14-16;47-49;27:1-10  Judas 

 

27   7pm          Before the Rooster Crows      John 18:15-18;25-27        Peter 

 

28   7pm          What Crime has He Committed  Mark 15:1—15                    Pilate 

                         Communion Service  

 

29   7pm          Good Friday: Remember Me!     Luke 23:32-43                    The Robber 

 

31    10.30am   Easter Sunday: Rolling Stones   Matt. 28:1-11                      The Angel 

 

For more information: Rev. Maggie Lane 0131 333 3298 

SAFEGUARDING REPORT 

 

1. Protection of Vulnerable Adults (PVG): transition to this new scheme continues 

to be very slow. Only 2 have been completed, one is in process and another one is 

awaited completion. At least another two or three need to be undertaken, but each 

form has to be requested separately. We are waiting to see whether the Disclosure 

Scotland office can cope with the number of new applications expected to come in 

this year as we catch up with people who have never had a Disclosure at all. 

2. Maggie passed on a request from Presbytery for Safeguarding trainers so I have 

agreed to do the occasional training slot. The Office says that many Kirk Sessions 

are being trained as a group so we may hear more. My training starts in March in   

St Ninian’s, Corstorphine. 

3. It remains the advice that no-one currently with a Disclosure Check will move 

to the PVG scheme for at least another couple of years, or until they move to              

another volunteering role/paid job. 

Paula Roots             


